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Presidentôs Message 
 

Fellow Propstoppers, 

 

It was nice seeing many of you at our April meeting.  

 We had the good fortune to be able to return to the 
Brookhaven Gym for some Tuesday morning flying 
this winter.  I am sorry we were not able to provide 
any evening flying and even the morning flying was 
interrupted for a month by COVID and twice more for 
police activities.  

 The fields are both in good shape and we will get the 

brush hog into CA in mid to late May.   

Thanks to Larry Woodwardôs contact with Leslie 
Forster at Elwyn we are stepping up our support of 
two of their adult day programs.   

Thanks to Dave Harding and the AMA we are 
continuing our support of Drexelôs Aeronautical 
Engineering class.  I am hoping some of our younger 
members come out to support and assist his class 
this year.  AMA started a special College Club 
membership this year.  I am hopeful that this will 
bring more youth to the AMA and local clubs 
throughout the country. 

Please plan to attend our Fun Fly/Picnic/Benefit on 
June 25th.  We will need some help with the logistics, 
contests, set up, and clean up.  Please volunteer an 
hour or two to assist Paul Pujol and Michael Black 
with lunch and the contests.  They are putting a good 

deal of time and effort into this event. 

Happy Flying! 

Mike 
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Minutes of the Propstoppers Model Airplane Club,  
February 8, 2022. 
 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order (over 

Zoom) by President Mike Black.  

Treasurer's Report: No Report. 

 
Membership: Membership status is as presented by 

the email list recently sent to all members.  

 
Newsletter: Editor Larry Woodward indicated that the 

January issue just had been released and asked for 
anyone with information to share, interesting articles, 
photos, events or related experiences to contact him 
for possible inclusion in future Newsletters. 
 
Website: Webmaster Michael Black, No report. 

 

Safety: Safety Officer Eric Hofberg reported that no 
safety issues are currently of concern.  The Safety 
committee encourages everyone to review the Clubôs 
rules and regulations regarding safety in our flying 
activities.  
 
Picnic Committee:  Picnic Committee Chairman Paul 

Pujol announced the first picnic event of the season 

will be held Saturday, June 25th, with a rain date for the 

following day Sunday, the 26th.  

There were flying contests being proposed/discussed 
such as a balloon pop contest and a best aerobatic 
flying contest.  Rules are still to be developed.  A fee 
(possibly $5) will be in place that will be collected for a 
charity use.  
 
There will be a picnic menu likely to include hot dogs, 
hamburgers, potato salad, macaroni salad, potato 
chips, sodas, water, etc. 
The committee has high hopes that no TFRôs will be in 
place for our picnic date.  The committee is looking at 
the possibility to connect our Picnics with some kind of 
ñinternational eventò, known in advance, that would 
make quite unlikely that our president will be in our 
area during such event, and therefore the chance of a 
TFR be reduced.   
Larry suggested looking into the White House public 
schedule of events that might offer some clues as to 
possible good dates for our own future activities.  
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Fields at Elwyn and CA are now fully 
open for members and guests. 
 
 We respectfully ask all members to stay 
in compliance with all Health Department 
recommendations.  The fully vaccinated 
are no longer required to wear a mask at 
the field.  
 
 Please respect those who are continuing 
to wear masks or who are not vaccinated, 
by maintaining social distancing.   
  
LOA with Philadelphia International: 
 Please comply with the following rules to 
stay in compliance with our FAA 
Agreement: 
¶ Maximum altitude 400 feet 
¶ In case of Fly-Away call 215-492-

4123 immediately.  This is a direct 
line to the TRACON Office at 
Philadelphia International Airport. 

 
Field mowing schedule: 
Mowing has begun for the season. 
 
Tuesday morning breakfast at the Tom 
Jones Diner has resumed.  
 

Our current agreement with FAA has been 

revised to provide extended hours at CA Field 

You may now use CA Field from 8 AM to 

sunset everyday day all year round. 

We just ask that as you enter and exit during 

school hours that you do so slowly and 

carefully being aware of pedestrian traffic. 

Elwyn Field Flight Hours 

8 AM to Sunset daily for all planes with one 

exception.  Sunday mornings from 8AM to 

noon electric only. 

http://www.propstoppers.org/
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Suggestions were made for 
avoiding problems related to 
the balloon contests, 
specifically with the string 
attachments.  
 

Old Business: 

Port-a-potty rental for picnics:  
$190 seems to be a fee for a 
28 days rental.  Michael is 
looking into some other 
possible ideas/alternatives to 
build with PCV. 
The rental has not only the 
cost but also the issues with 
access for the providers for 
delivery and retrieval of the 
ñequipmentò. Other 
alternatives were mentioned 
but no overall understanding 
has been reached at this 
moment.  
 
CA field improvements: 
Work is still required that 
perhaps Chuck could handle 
such as cutting a path to the 
new runaway. Mike is trying 
to reach a contractor to 
discuss work to improve the 
entrance to the field.  
Larry commented on the 
need to remind members to 
try not to drive over the fields 
and use the paths to reach 
the typically designated parking areas.  
 
TFRôs: 

Mike has been in touch with Mike Rodney, President of the Valley Forge club, to try to work out a 

coordination of efforts with AMA to review the possible options on the matter of No-Fly limitations 

related to the frequent presidential visits to nearby areas.  

Our chances however appear quite limited.  Mr. Rodney apparently has a contact in the secret 

service who informed him that the protocols and arrangements to protect the president leaves little 

space to allow for our activities.  The greatest concern is the need to keep the airspace at low 

altitudes clear of activity that could interfere with emergency flights, such as scrambling jets or 
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helicopters in response to an incident.  Our best tactic appears to be to link our activities to some 

kind of charity event/demonstration and seek a waiver.   

Mr. Rodney is inviting our members to go to Valley Forge when our field is closed.  However, Mike 

indicates that anyone interested in visiting Valley Forge should be aware that their rules are 

significantly stricter than ours. For instance, a member must display all their credentials at the field.  

Even the Rangers at the park seem very active when it comes to asking for credentials from visitors 

with flying aspirations.  

Eric mentioned that the Flying Club at Chester County seems to be in the process of losing one of 

their best fields that they have had for about 15 years. It appears that their new field is much more 

limited than the current one.    

New Business: 

Mike suggested giving consideration to the new students (under alternative programs) being served 
at the CA facility. Theyt may require more careful driving around the building, specifically on week 
days.  
 
Days of operation are 8 AM to sundown in both fields except Sundays.  For more information and 
or refreshing our understandings regarding flying hours please check the latest Newsletter and the 
website.  
 
Reminder:  be sure to 
complete the TRUST 
test/exercise available from 
the FAA or AMA websites. 
 
The exercise ought to help 
everyone refresh their 
overall awareness of the 
important considerations for 
safety when flying.  It will 
also assure awareness of 
the flying protocols and 
procedures to stay in 
compliance of the latest 
FAA regulations. All RC 
pilots must be able to show 
evidence of FAA registration 
and TRUST completion to 
be in compliance. 
 

********************************************************** 
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Minutes of the Propstoppers Model Airplane Club,  
April 23, 2022 at CA Field 
 
 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 12: 07 PM by President Mike Black. 
Roll call showed 15 members present.  Minutes of the February 8 meeting were approved by the membership. 
 

Treasurer's Report:  Treasurer Pete Oetinger reported a strong budget reserve. 
 

Membership: No Report 
 
Newsletter: Editor Larry Woodward reported that he expects to have the April issue ready by the 
end of the month. 
 

Website: Webmaster Michael Black, No report. 
 

Safety: Safety Officers Eric Hofberg and Ryan Schurman: No report 

 

Old Business: 

Picnic:  
The first club picnic/ fun fly will be June 25 Saturday with food provided by the club.  No one is required to 
bring anything but you may bring if you have something to share. 
Porta-potties will be available for the picnic costing $180 for 28 days of use. 

 
CA field improvements: 
A new driveway is planned on the entrance side of the field to lead directly to the new south side runway.  This 
is needed to prevent driving over the runway to park. 
 

New Business: 

We have received word that plans have been submitted to the township to develop the higher properties 
around CA field.  The current status of this project is still unknown. 
 
Dave Harding gave a review of the club's support for the Drexel and Widener engineering students and their 
academic programs.  The president mentioned that AMA now has a college membership program with 
reduced dues.   
It was decided that we should design the June 15 fun fly as a charity event to support these educational 
programs. Pilots from nearby clubs will be invited.  It was proposed that a $10.00 per pilot fee be applied to 
support the educational cause.  The President will investigate further the possibility of receiving a special FAA 
waiver for any TFR that might be posted at the time of the event.  
 
While at the Elwyn Field, Larry Woodward spoke too Leslie Forster a director of non-residential programs at 
Elwyn.  Club officers met with her to confirm our relationship and say that we will support their outreach 
programs. 
 
Adjournment took place at 1:06 pm 
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Editorõs Notes: 

 
By Larry Woodward 
 

 
After more than 50 years of marriage, my wife and I have pretty much run 
out of ideas for exciting gifts for each other.  After all, we have more than 
enough stuff accumulated over the decades and anything we really want, 
we probabbly already have it; in duplicate!  So, I was really surprised this 
Xmas when she gave me something I didnôt know I wanted, a DJI Mini 2 
quadcopter photo drone.   
 
It has been an interesting change of pace from my usual fixed wing flying.  
It definitely is not the same kind of enjoyment I get from piloting an aiplane, 
but it has opened up a whole new set of opportunities and interests.  
Sometimes it is good to break out of the mold, even one you created for 
yourself. 
 
Another unexpected benefit of my Mini 2 has been how it, or more 
specifically itôs technology, has given me a hint into the future of FAA 
regulation of our hobby.  See my article in this issue on the subject of the 
DJI Mini-2 technology. 

 
As I look over the other articles acccumulated for this issue, I see an unintentional  focus on 
aviation technology, both historic and future.  
 
Dave Hardingôs article on the 1909 Bleriot XI showcases one of the earliest successful monoplane 
designs, which that year completed the first flight ever over the English Channel.  
 
Pete Oetingerôs article on the UAV Forecast App showcases a robust tool, built around internet 
based weather and regulatory data, that makes it easy to plan the best days and times for flying 
under select conditions.   
 
And of course, we include an update on the race to corner the market for commecial passenger 
drones with an article on Boeingôs latest investment in the Wisk Aero electric air taxi. 
 
Murray Wilson suggested an interesting article on an early technology that never quite worked out, 
inflatable airplanes. 
 
So, welcome to the Spring 2022 ñTechnologyò issue.  
 
Regarding the search for a new field, In the last issue I painted a pessimistic view for the future of 
Elwyn and a somewhat rosy picture for CA.  So much for my Crystal ball.  Read the minutes of the 
past two meetings to see the current ñLay of the land.ò 
 
Iôll be on my way north for a summer on Cape Cod by the time you get this issue.  Enjoy a great 
summer of flying.  Iôll see you in the fall.   
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Bleriot XI  
A technical triumph from 1909 looks very nice in Brookhaven Gym 2022 

 
.by Dave Harding 
 

 
 
Twenty years ago Mike Black arranged for the first indoor flying sessions for the Propstoppers 
Club.  Most of the models flown by club members were either rubber powered or, what was then an 
emerging class of electric powered models, many of them free flight.    Some kits were available 
but some of us began to scratch build  
 
At this time I was making regular trips to the UK to see my mother and on one of these trips 
discovered a number of clubs held regular indoor flying meets.  So I began to take some of my 
small electric powered free flight models to fly at these meets. 
 
Just prior to such a trip I got the urge to make something special to fly there and decided on making 
a scale model of the Bleriot XI, a landmark airplane as the first to fly The English Channel from 
France to England in 1909. 
 
I had been 
fascinated by this 
airplane, its 
development story 
and the technical 
differences to other 
pioneering designs.  
Indeed I had a book 
describing the 
development and 
details of the 
design, including 
original plans.  
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So I decided to build an electric powered RC model built to original plans including all the details; 
structures and bracing wires.  I controlled it via vertical and horizontal tail, the wings remaining fixed 
by their guy ñwiresò, I included all the original bracing. 
 

 
 
However, when taking my grandson on a trip to London we visited the Science Museum and I was 
thrilled to see they had a full sized original Bleriot XI.  But wait, the airplane on display was not 
listed as a Bleriot but a JAP Harding! 
 
Now only the old motorcycle or three wheel car fans would 
probably recognize JAP or J.A. Prestwich, the builder of superb 
V Twin engines. 
 
The museum caption suggested the airplane was probably built 
by Leslie Harding, JAP professional racer who then became 
their representative in France.  So they built the airplane with a 
JAP engine installed and modified the vertical tail which 
displayed the JAP Harding claim! 
 
Oh, my grandfather worked for JAP for a while and told me the story of the occasion he had to 
transport a racing engine to the works team then racing at the 
Brooklands track.  But I digressé. 
 
Anyway, I packed the models and shipped them to London and 
had a great time flying at several meets. 
 
Well, that was ten years ago so when we began flying in the 
Brookhaven gym again I sorted through the old models and 
found the Bleriot.  Checked it out, charged the battery, replaced 
the 72 Mhz radio and flew it!   
We missed getting a flight video at that time so I took it back the 
following week.  However, like everything else these days, there is more traffic.  Just into a nice 
flight I was ñtaken downò by a small fighter. 
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Still, it was an easy fix and ready to fly again; 
 
 

 
 
But the story of the Bleriot XI is tied up with the whole process of development the airplane in the 
first part of the 20th century. 
 
Yes, the Wrights flew in December 1903 then continued to develop the design for the next several 
years in a field which is now part of the US Air force Wright Field site. 
 
Meanwhile the rest of the World was trying to develop airplanes without much success.  The 
French were particularly vigorous with many people trying all kinds of designs.  Remember most of 
the descriptive terms relating to airplanes came from these efforts;  Fuselage, Empenage, 
Decalage, all French terms! 
 
On a visit to the Paris Le Musee de lôair I saw a whole assembly of French airplanes built in the 
early part of the 20th century.  Most of them didnôt fly!  But the French scene was energized by the 
visit of the Wrights in 1908 and the countless demonstrations they made.  Many excellent French 
airplanes followed up to and through WWI 
 
Interestingly enough, the Wrights didnôt move on from their early successes and the World wide 
rush to design and build airplanes rapidly overtook the Wrights, who were completely engaged in 
trying to protect their patents on control by wing warping. 
 
Most of the successful designs for the following decade or two were biplanes although Bleriot sold 
almost 1000 of the XI before WW1.  The reason there were few monoplane designs, like the Bleriot 
XI, was a growing concern that the monoplane was an inherently flawed design. 
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They began to experience a growing number of fatal accidents which involved wing failures. 
Bleriot of course worked to understand this issue.  His design was structurally tested up to six g 
maneuver loading by sand bagging the wing while inverted.  But still the accidents occurred.   
Aeronautical technology was almost nonexistent at that time and many phenomena poorly 
understood. 
 
One result was some militaries including 
the French Army and the UK Army Flying 
Corps banned all monoplanes from 
consideration in purchases of new fleets.  
They eventually formed RAF maintaining 
this ban till the 1930s!  (Donôt you just 
love the Hawker Hart?) 
 
Eventually the causal phenomenon was 
discovered to be the wing torsional 
stiffness and strength; under certain 
conditions the wing would twist and 
components failed.  In the case of the 
Bleriot XI the failure was of the forward spar in compression.  Bleriot increased the strength and 
stiffness of this part to solve the problem. 
 
Oh, the reason the biplane was superior in this case is the way it can be braced; one wing to the 
other providing substantial torsional stiffness and strength.  However, at reduced aerodynamic 
efficiency compared to the monoplane. 
 
 
Click here to see flight video of the Bleriot XI at Brookhaven Gym. 
 
  

http://propstoppers.org/video/BleriotXI.Mp4
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Jerry Yellin, 93, Dies; Flew the Last World War II 

Combat Mission  
 

Submitted by Eric Hofberg 
 

 

The New York Times Obituaries 

 

By Richard  Goldstein  
¶ Dec. 24, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jerry Yellin,  who flew a combat mission over Japan in  his plane Dorrie  R on the day Emperor  
Hirohito  surrendered, at Culpeper Regional Airport  in  Virginia  in  May 2015 for an observation of 
the 70th  anniversary of V-E Day.Credit...Saul Loeb/Agence France-Presse ð Getty Images 

 

When the Japanese bombed Pearl Harbor on Dec. 7, 1941, plunging the United States into World 
War II, Jerry Yellin was a teenager living with his family in Hillside, N.J. 

Having been intrigued by flight since he was a youngster ð he constructed planes modeled on 
World War I aircraft ð he joined the Army Air Corps in February 1942, on his 18th birthday, and 
became a fighter pilot. 

On Aug. 15, 1945 (Aug. 14 in the United States), Lieutenant Yellin was leading an attack on 
Japanese airfields by four P-51 Mustang fighters from his 78th Fighter Squadron, as American 
airstrikes on Japan continued even after the atomic bombings of Hiroshima and Nagasaki earlier 
that month. 

http://www.nytimes.com/by/richard-goldstein

